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Heads Up 
 
Little Owls 
Cake sale on 
Friday 20 June 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thought of 
the Week 
 

“A person 
who never 
made a 
mistake, 
never tried 
anything 
new” 
 
Albert Einstein 

 

 

WE ARE A PEANUT and NUT AWARE SCHOOL. 

Nuts and peanuts or any products containing nuts or peanuts are NOT allowed in our school. 

 

   

   

 

Photographs of the Eagle Owl Garden Area – Thank you for your support in providing 

the vegetables and flowers for the children to grow. 
 

Christian Value of the Half Term: Truthfulness 

Dear children, let us not love with words or speech but with actions and in truth.  1 John 3:18 

NIV 

The way of peace is the way of the truth. Truthfulness is even more important than 

peacefulness - Mahatma Gandhi 

 
Welcome back! We hope that you had a relaxing and enjoyable summer term break. 

 

Eagle Owls Visit to Howsham Mill 

How fortunate were Eagle Owls to have such great weather on the visit to Howsham 

Mill on Friday. We set off on the coach in drizzle and the weather just got better and 

better as we travelled North.  

Eagle Owls had a fabulous day of  ‘environmental education.’  They built solar ovens, 

water turbines, used data loggers, cooked and ate chocolate & marshmallow smores 

and climbed many trees! 

 

Molly and Evelyn wrote: At Howsham Mill we learnt about how the actual Mill worked 

and the Greek mythology associated with it. We made a solar oven using cardboard, 

tin foil, cling film and newspaper strips … and it melted our chocolate! The 

temperature inside our oven rose to 63 degrees celsius!  When we arrived, we learnt 

how the windows were actually false to save money as glass was costly.  We deduced 

that the stone statue on the gothic style building was in fact Artemis – the Goddess of 

the hunt and wild animals. Some people believe that otters were once hunted – 

hundreds of years ago - by the people who lived in Howsham Hall along the banks of 

the river beside the Mill. As we were finding out about the Archimedes screw turbines 

that genrate hydro-elecyticity for local houses and Howsham Hall, we searched for 

the otters that presently live along the river banks. 

During the afternoon, we made ‘water wheels’ and tested them out – they worked! 

https://dailyverses.net/1-peter/3/8


The toilets were interesting as they were composting ones and well ventilated - airy! 

We ate marshmallow, biscuit and chocolate smores around the camp fire.  They were 

delicious!  

 

 

 

  

       
 

Fathers’ Day Lunch 

We hope that all the fathers/grandfathers/male carers that attended Fathers’ Day 

lunch on Wednesday enjoyed their meal. 

Mrs Wrigley, our fabulous cook served over 260 sausage lunches which is amazing. 

Thank you to all those parents/carers who came to the special lunch for Fathers’ Day.      

 

Bake, Biscuits & Buns Sale 

Barn Owls had a terrific cake sale before half term. Thank you to everyone who 

brought the cakes in and to those who bought some delicious delights. 

As Elf Owls are out of school on a visit on Friday 20 June, we are going to swap their 

Bake Sale dates with Little Owls for this term. The new dates are as follows: 

 

Little Owls Bake Sale – Friday 20 June 

Elf Owls Bake Sale – Friday 11 July 

 



Our next ‘Bakes, Biscuits & Buns’ sale will be held by Little Owls on Friday 20 

June. 

 

Sports Week 2025 

We are looking forward to our annual ‘Sports Week 2025’ beginning on Monday 23 

June.  The children will take part in a range of  fabulous sporting activities throughout 

the week, culminating in Sports Day and the Summer Fair.  Further information 

outlining the daily events will be sent out via email. 

 

Sports Day Lunch  

We will be having a special lunch on Friday 27 June to celebrate our Sports Day with 

‘an energy filled lunch’. This will be Pizza Party, Garlic Wedges, Coleslaw and 

Cucumber Batons followed by an Iced Sponge.   

Sports Day will then begin at 1 pm after lunchtime. 

 

Summer Fair 

Friends of Hambleton School are asking for donations for our Summer Fair of the 

following items please:  

 

 Tombola – general items for the tombola 

 Teddy tombola – all teddies should have been washed please 

 Bottles and bottle bags – wine, spirits, ketchup, fizzy drinks, non alcoholic 

drinks etc  

 

All donations should be left in the box in the entrance porch. Thank you for your 

support. 

 

Girls Football Tournament 

Yesterday, a group of Hawk Owl children took part in a football tournament which 

involved many schools from the local area and York. The team were super stars and 

showed great resillience - even coming from four nil down at half time to draw the 

match. The team were in first place overall – fantastic news! 

 

  
 

Fun Swimming Session 

The Eagle Owl children had a ‘fun and games’ swimming session. The Selby pool staff 

commented on what a well behaved and sensible bunch of children they are – well 

done Eagle Owls! 

 
 

DEFRA & Soil Association Visit 

This week school hosted a visit from five representatives of DEFRA & The Soil 

Association. We were selected by North Yorkshire Catering because of our strong 

catering team, record of achieving nutritional standards and being a Gold Award 

Healthy School. The visitors met with our leadership team and caterers with the aim 

of gathering information on how all of our food is cooked fresh on the site, 

sustainably sourced and meets Food for Life Served Here (FLSH) standards – as well 



as being delicious! The team joined us for a school lunch with the children and made 

a point of saying how inquisitive and well-mannered our children were! 

 

If your child doesn’t currently have school meals and you would like them to, please 

contact the office for more information and a menu. 

 

 
 

Tree-Planting at St Mary’s 

Church law dictates that when an old tree is felled in the grounds of a church it must 

be replaced with a new one, so this week our four senior Worship Warriors walked to 

St Mary’s to help plant a new cherry tree, with the aim that the children would be 

able to see it thrive over the years. The tree can be seen opposite the front door of 

the church.  

 

          
 

Reminders 

As the weather is changeable at the minute, please remember raincoats if it is 

forecast a rainy day and sunhats and suncream on those sunny days.  Always 

remember to send a water bottle for your child every day (filled with WATER ONLY) 

and a pair of black pumps are required in school too. 

    

Wise Owls Awards 

Congratulations to all the Wise Owl Winners for the last 3 weeks:   

 
Friday 23 May Friday 6 June Friday 13 June 

Little Owls: Archer & 

Jacob 

Little Owls: Freddie, 

Hugo & Jack 

Little Owls: Rylie & 

Martha 

Elf Owls: Oscar Elf Owls: Blake & 

Kason 

Elf Owls: Betty & 

Stanley 

Barn Owls: Jasmine & 

Alice 

Barn Owls: Ava & 

George 

Barn Owls: Lenny & 

Poppy 

Tawny Owls: Amelie Tawny Owls: Evalyn Tawny Owls: Esmai & 

Mia 

Hawk Owls: ON 

RESIDENTIAL 

Hawk Owls: Tom Hawk Owls: All of Year 

4 

Snowy Owls: ON 

RESIDENTIAL 

Snowy Owls: Tommy & 

Brooke 

Snowy Owls: Jayden 

Eagle Owls: Molly & 

Olivia 

Eagle Owls: ON DAY 

TRIP 

Eagle Owls: James & 

Olivia 

 

Contact Details                                                                                             

Please may we ask that all parents update the office with any change of contact 

details to assist us in keeping our school records up to date in case we need to 

contact you in an emergency. 



 

 


